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April 10, 2009 

 

Via Email and Federal Express 

 

California Energy Commission  

Attn: Paul Kramer, Project Manager  

1516 Ninth Street, MS-4  

Sacramento, CA 95814-5512  

 

 

Re:  Commission’s Request for Comments on the Revised Committee Schedule for the 

Ivanpah Solar Electric Generating System, 07-AFC- 5 

 

Dear Mr. Kramer:  

 

On behalf of the Sierra Club’s San Gorgonio Chapter, this letter responds to the 

Commission’s March 20, 2009, request for specific comments on two related scheduling matters:  

First, the Commission asked whether it should issue a final decision before the Bureau of Land 

Management completes its own permitting process for the proposed Ivanpah Solar Electric 

Generating System (project); and, second, whether a longer period between the publication of the 

FSA/DEIS and the commencement of evidentiary hearings would be appropriate.  If a longer 

period is appropriate, the Commission asked for a timetable.  

 

First, this proceeding involves the BLM and Commission approving a large-scale solar 

thermal power plant that presents numerous complex and unique issues never before considered 

by the Commission.  In this way, the public’s interest would best be served if all steps in the 

project approval process, including and especially the BLM’s and state and federal wildlife 

agencies’ permitting authorities, are complete before the Commission issues even a proposed 

decision.  The October 28, 2008 schedule contemplated that the Fish and Wildlife Service’s 

biological opinion for the listed desert tortoise would be issued after the presiding member’s 

proposed decision.  Because ESA compliance is a condition precedent to full project approval, a 

revised schedule would remedy this oversight.  

 

The issue of the project’s impacts on the threatened desert tortoise is of particular interest 

to the Sierra Club and must be a central consideration for the Commission as well.  For this 

reason, the federal Endangered Species Act’s Section 7 process must be complete before any 

decision is reached.  This is important because compensation issues, for example, must focus on 

the Northeastern Mojave Recovery Unit.  The Commission, working with the wildlife agencies, 

must ensure that this unit is the focus of compensation before the proceeding advances to the 

decision stage.  
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